EDITOR OF THE WILSON BULLETIN

H. LEWIS BATTS, JR.

Department of Biology Kalamazoo College Kalamazoo, Michigan

EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

GEORGE A. BARTHOLOMEW ANDREW J. BERGER WILLIAM W. H. GUNN

WILLIAM A. LUNK ROBERT A. NORRIS KENNETH C. PARKES

RAYMOND A. PAYNTER, JR.

ORNITHOLOGICAL LITERATURE EDITOR
OLIN SEWALL PETTINGILL, JR., Wayne, Maine

Suggestions to Authors

Manuscripts intended for publication in The Wilson Bulletin should be neatly typewritten, double-spaced, and on one side only of good quality white paper. Tables should be typed on separate sheets. Before preparing these, carefully consider whether the material is best presented in tabular form. Where the value of quantitative data can be enhanced by use of appropriate statistical methods, these should be used. Follow the A.O.U. Check-list (Fifth Edition, 1957) insofar as scientific names of United States and Canadian birds are concerned unless a satisfactory explanation is offered for doing otherwise. Use species names (binomials) unless specimens have actually been handled and subspecifically identified. Summaries of major papers should be brief but quotable. Where fewer than five papers are cited, the citations may be included in the text. All citations in "General Notes" should be included in the text. Follow carefully the style used in this issue in listing the literature cited. Photographs for illustrations should be sharp, have good contrast, and be on glossy paper. Submit prints unmounted and attach to each a brief but adequate legend. Do not write heavily on the backs of photographs. Diagrams and line drawings should be in black ink and their lettering large enough to permit reduction. Authors are requested to return proof promptly. Extensive alterations in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

A WORD TO MEMBERS

The Wilson Bulletin is not as large as we want it to be. It will become larger as funds for publication increase. The Society loses money, and the size of the Bulletin is cut down accordingly, each time a member fails to pay dues and is put on the "suspended list." Postage is used in notifying the printer of this suspension. More postage is used in notifying the member and urging him to pay his dues. When he does finally pay he must be reinstated in the mailing list and there is a printer's charge for this service. The Bulletin will become larger if members will make a point of paying their dues promptly.

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS

If your address changes, notify the Society immediately. Send your complete new address to the Treasurer, Merrill Wood, Dept. of Zoology and Entomology, Frear Laboratory, Pennsylvania State University, University Park, Pennsylvania. He will notify the printer.

1960 ANNUAL MEETING

The 1960 meeting of the Wilson Society will be held from Thursday to Sunday, May 5-8, at Gatlinburg, Tennessee. The host organization for this meeting will be the Knoxville Chapter of the Tennessee Ornithological Society, whose President, Mr. David Highbaugh, has written to the Secretary as follows:

"Mrs. Robert A. Monroe (1424 Tugaloo Drive, Knoxville 19, Tenn.) is our Local Chairman. Paul Pardue, President of the Tennessee Ornithological Society, and I are co-chairmen with Mrs. Monroe. The whole Knoxville Chapter makes up the balance of the committee. We are at your service."

Advance questions regarding details of the meeting (other than accommodations) should be addressed to Mrs. Monroe. Correspondence regarding accommodations should be addressed to: Mr. Tom Woods, Mgr., The Mountain View Hotel, Gatlinburg, Tenn. This will be the "headquarters" hotel, and its auditorium, the Huff House, will be used for papers sessions, etc. Mr. Woods suggests that members avail themselves of the hotel's European Plan rates (without meals), which range from \$6.00 to \$8.00 for a single room, and from \$8.00 to \$12.00 for a double room. Information on other accommodations is also available from Mr. Woods.

Program plans, so far, include a symposium on bird weights, to be led by Dr. Eugene Odum, who has suggested the tentative title: "The Ecological Significance of Bird Weights." The Secretary hopes that many ornithologists from the Southeast will plan to present papers at the meeting.

Those who have experienced a Wilson meeting at Gatlinburg, in Tennessee's Great Smoky Mountains, will need no urging to make immediate plans for attending the May 5-8, 1960, meeting there. Those who have not had that privilege should realize that it is difficult to visualize a more beautiful setting for a meeting—or a more delightful season for one—among hosts, moreover, who are anxious to show us their mountains, their birds, and their kindly hospitality.—A. M. B.